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Food for Thought
Sponsored by Hidden Smiles Orthodontics
“The time is always right to do what is right.”

~ Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.

Superintendent’s Corner
On Wednesday, January 13, 2021, the Board of Education an-
nounced that Dr. Vito D’Elia will be the next Superintendent of these 
South Huntington Schools.

Dr. D’Elia is a talented educator who literally “bleeds maroon and 
white” and genuine passion for public education will serve our stu-
dents, staff, and parents well in the exciting years to come. My family 
joins in congratulating Dr. D’Elia, and look forward to following his 
years of stewardship and care in this great community.

News from Deputy Superintendent Dr. Joseph 
Centamore in the Curriculum Office
Walt Whitman High School counselors are currently meeting with stu-
dents on an individual basis regarding course scheduling for 2021-
2022. This is a wonderful opportunity for students to take advantage 
of Whitman’s rich selection of Advanced Placement (AP) college-lev-
el courses. These courses prepare students for the rigor of college 
while also providing the opportunity for them to earn college credit.

To learn more about the extensive AP program course offerings, as 
well as the pre-requisite requirements, please visit the Course Offer-
ings book, available through the High School and Counseling Center 
websites. A Virtual AP Informational video has also been created that 
will provide more detail on the expectations of both the student and 
school when dealing with AP coursework. Please see the link below 
to access the video. This video can be accessed on the Counseling 
Center’s webpage.
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18o-z-VJz81JxacO6y3P6-7yEBmu-
Cy-9L/view?usp=sharing 

If you have any questions or would like additional information, please 
email or call your child’s counselor, or call the Counseling Center at 
812-3820. Students can directly communicate their desire to enroll in 
an Advanced Placement course when meeting with their counselor.
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News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Business and District Operations Dr. Vito D’Elia
On Monday, (January 11), Governor Cuomo held his State-of-the-
State address, which typically contains the first prediction of school 
district aid runs. This is a critical step in each district’s budget devel-
opment because the state aid and local property tax levy comprise 
almost the entire district revenue base. 

With that said, this year‘s State-of-the-State really didn’t even include 
a hint of our potential aid, as the Governor is waiting to gauge both 
the federal stimulus package and regional tax revenues. While we un-
derstand the State’s financial predicament, our obligation is to move 
forward and begin the budgeting process so we meet all required 
statutory deadlines. Therefore, our Board of Education meetings and 
planning sessions will soon turn to development of the 2021-2022 
Budget, and we invite you to tune in and be part of the process. 

Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
The members of our Student Services Department join in thanking 
the community for their tremendous generosity during this holiday 
season. We understand that human need does not end at the con-
clusion of the holidays, and encourage the members of our learning 
family to reach out if they know someone who might benefit from a 
little extra support during this challenging time.

News from Dr. James Wright, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & 
Recreation
It is nice to finally have athletic information to report in our Weekly 
Newsletter, as our Fencers, Bowlers, Runners, and Swimmers are 
finally competing in their winter season. While things look a bit dif-
ferent, and we are still waiting to welcome all of our other sports to 
the arena, it is great to see action returning as it gives us hope that 
normal days are approaching on the horizon.

News from School Nutrition Services

		      VIRTUAL/REMOTE MEALS

The School Nutrition Program introduced two additional meal service 
programs this school year, which have proven to be very successful. 

Our Virtual food service provides breakfast and lunch meals to our 
students that are learning virtually from home for the current semes-
ter. Families register online and meals are prepared/ready for pick up 
at Stimson Middle School each school day between 11a.m.- 12 Noon.
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The Remote food service allows our children to enjoy school break-
fast and lunch meals during the longer holiday breaks throughout 
the school year while all of our students are at home.  Meals are 
prepared and packaged in a multi-day format and picked up in 
the same manner as our Virtual program.  Menus with warming 
instructions are provided along with tips on how to store the pro-
vided foods until they are enjoyed by our students. Parents/Guard-
ians are enjoying this new service format because it relieves them 
from the daily drive to Stimson to pick up their child’s meals.  This 
is extremely helpful for our busy daily schedules.

If you wish to participate in either of these programs, please go to 
our website: www.shufsd.org  “quick links” or call our office at 631-
812-3040.	

News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
As we come off of a weekend honoring the life and legacy of Dr. 
Martin Luther King, Jr., we are reminded of a quote often attributed 
to him: “If I cannot do great things, I can do small things in a 
great way.” 
Dr. King, of course, did both. In actions great and small, he helped 
to change the course of American society. His works have left an 
indelible mark on places such as Whitman, where diversity and 
equity are not just words but a way of life.   
____________________________________________________
Walt Whitman High School would like to remind everyone that PS 
I Love You Day is February 12th.  This is the day we celebrate 
kindness and improve our awareness of mental health and suicide 
prevention.  Natural Helpers and SADD are asking you to wear 
purple on February 12th, and buy a pair of purple PS I Love You 
socks.  Socks are $15 and can be purchased from a Natural Help-
er or a SADD Club member.  The Main Office is also selling the 
socks.  Place money in an envelope with your name at time of pur-
chase. Be part of this great day of love, kindness and awareness!

It is with great pleasure that Walt Whitman’s Literary Club, Xana-
du, and The Collective, will be hosting their winter concert virtually 
in March, 2021.  If your child is interested in performing, please 
have them reach out to Mr. Pipolo or Mr. Monti with interest as 
soon as possible.
 
Walt Whitman’s DECA team will meet this week for those students 
wanting to compete at the New York State Competition.  Please 
use the Google Meet link on DECA’s Google Classroom to join at 
4 pm this Thursday, January 21st.  If you have question, contact 
Mrs. Morga. 
 
The Freshman Class is selling lawn signs for Valentines’ Day! Sur-
prise your friends or loved ones.  We offer free delivery or you 
can pick one up here at Whitman!  You can add chocolate to the 
surprise too!  Please have your child go to the Wildcat Den and 
order today!   
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Latino Heritage Club is selling apparel…. If your child would like to 
purchase a sweatshirt, t-shirt or long-sleeve shirt, please fill out the 
Google form on our Latino Heritage Club website.  Money must be 
given to Ms. Ramirez or to a Latino Heritage Club Board Member by 
Thursday, January 21st.  
 
Athletic News:
Congratulations to the WWHS Boys Track team.  On Saturday, the 
Boys Track Team defeated Sachem North by a score of 54-40.  Lead-
ing the Wildcats was Jacob Veeder, taking 1st in the 1000 meter.  
Jovany Philippe took 1st place in the High Jump.  Dan Monterosso 
won the Triple Jump.  Ryan Hill, Ryan Hansen, and Kyle Lutz went 
1, 2, and 3 in the 3200 meter.  Congratulations!

The Girls Winter Track Team opened the season Sunday with a close 
loss to Sachem North.  Lizzie Schreiber was a double winner, win-
ning the Triple Jump and the 300m dash.  Grace Weigle won the 
1500m run.  Carly McEntee placed 1st in the High Jump. The 4 x 
200m relay team consisting of Jessica Doddo, Marie St. Charles, 
Carly McEntee and Lizzie Schreiber also placed first.

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
I truly cannot believe we are close to ending the second quarter, 
marking the halfway point of the school year.  It goes without saying 
that this school year has presented itself with so many challenges.  
I just want to take a moment to thank our parents, students, and 
staff for their continued support.  My own household has drastically 
changed as we adjusted to the new normal of hybrid schooling.  As 
the State continues to roll out vaccines, there is a renewed sense of 
hope that “this too shall pass.”  I know we all long for days filled with 
hugs, sporting events, and 5-day schooling.  These days are right 
around the corner.

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
This week, in which our Nation celebrates the birthday of the Rev-
erend Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., offers us a golden opportunity for 
positive reflection. The words of Dr. King provide as always inspira-
tion for these days:
 
I have the audacity to believe that people everywhere can have three 
meals a day for their bodies, education, and culture for their minds, 
and dignity, equality, and freedom for their spirits. – Dr. Martin Luther 
King, Jr. 

Silas Wood is proud to acknowledge our REFLECTIONS Contest en-
trants and our winners for this school year: Abigail Andreoni, Maeve 
O’Connor, Sophia Sharpe, Olivia Tintera, and Katy Valle.  Thanks 
to all who entered on your creativity; congratulations to our winners!

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
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Family Reflection Night
Thursday, January 21st, will be our third celebration of Family Reflec-
tion Night. The discussion topic will be, “What’s your one word?” The 
flyer was sent home with the children and is also on the BW Google 
Site that you can access through the district website.

As the cooler weather arrives, please label all jackets, sweatshirts, 
hats, etc., so we can return them to your child if they get misplaced.  
We will be going outside as often as possible for recess and Physical 
Education Classes. Please remind your children to come to school in 
the proper attire.  

To continue to ensure the safety of our staff, students and, their fam-
ilies, we continue to follow the state guidelines of keeping windows 
open in the classrooms to provide for ventilation. We are asking stu-
dents to be prepared with sweatshirts and other attire they may want 
just in case they feel chilly in the classroom.

DISMISSAL REMINDER FOR STUDENTS GETTING PICKED UP
Please make sure whoever is picking up your child at dismissal is car-
rying the yellow pass we provided to you. This will speed up the dis-
missal process. If you do not have your pass you will need to sign out 
with one of the secretaries. If you need a yellow pass, please reach 
out to your child’s teacher, or ask a secretary at the dismissal area.

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
We hope you all had a wonderful three day weekend and had some 
time to reflect on the powerful words and actions of Dr. Martin Lu-
ther King, Jr. His message of peace and unity continues to resonate 
throughout society, even so many years after his untimely death.

Our students will be participating in iReady testing for the next cou-
ple of weeks. Teachers will continue to use this valuable data to help 
guide instruction.

Our PTA is planning a Valentine’s Day Flower Fundraiser. Families 
will have the opportunity to purchase carnations or roses that will be 
delivered to your home in time for Valentine’s Day. Look for the flyer 
with additional information that will be sent home soon!

Please remember to send your child to school dressed appropriately 
for the cold weather. We have been lucky that the weather has been 
relatively nice enough for outdoor recess, and would like to continue 
to give our students opportunities to get some fresh air during the day. 

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
We hope everyone is having a great week!  Our Oakwood students 
and staff are keeping the classrooms filled with learning and laughter! 

This week our students will be engaged in their iReady Reading and 
Math Winter Diagnostic assessments. These student-friendly assess-
ments provide quality information to identify areas where our students 
are excelling and areas to further support. Teachers use this important 
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information to guide their instruction for their students in the classroom.

Please join us at the virtual Board of Education Meeting on Wednes-
day, January 27th, as we honor and congratulate Oakwood’s Teacher 
of the Year, Ms. Perez-Flowers, and all of the South Huntington Teach-
ers of the Year on their well-deserved recognition. We look forward to 
this special evening!

Our amazing Oakwood PTA has arranged for a special virtual Author 
visit on February 5th, which will conclude our PARP week!  Ms. Lauren 
Vaccaro Seeger will be reading her book, “I Used to Be Afraid” to our 
Oakwood students.  If you wish to purchase a signed hard copy of this 
book, please visit: https://oakwood.memberhub.store/store .

Oakwood will be celebrating its next Family Reflection Night in con-
junction with our Birchwood Family this Thursday, January 21st!   The 
focus will be on new beginnings and reflecting on the qualities that 
make us who we are!  Look for details that will be sent home in your 
child’s backpack or that are posted on Google Classroom.

Oakwood is posting new pictures on our social media accounts on In-
stagram and Twitter!  We are very excited to share all of the wonderful 
things happening to enhance and build on our home-school connec-
tion!  If you are interested in following us, please see the information 
below:
Instagram: oakwood_primary_center
Twitter: @Oakwood_PC

Wishing all of our families a fantastic week!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
It is hard to believe that we are already more than half-way through 
January.  A reminder that as long as the weather cooperates, we will 
be sending our students out for both recess and physical education 
classes, as such, please send your children with appropriate footwear 
and winter wear (including jackets, hats, and gloves) based on the 
forecast for the day.   

This week our students, both in-person and remote, have been taking 
the winter i-Ready Diagnostic on their Chromebooks.  Teachers will 
be sharing the results of these assessments with our families in the 
near future.  While only a snapshot of a given moment in time, these 
results help inform future instruction and allow us to differentiate our 
classroom instruction to each child’s instructional level.  As always, 
please reach out to your child’s classroom teacher, Ms. Njenga, or I, 
with any questions.

On Thursday, our wonderful PTA has brought in a virtual assembly, 
entitled “The Diversity Circus” for all students (both remote and in-per-
son).  The assembly is a circus-themed, elementary character educa-
tion program teaching that we are all different and we are all the same.  
This virtual assembly will take place in each classroom throughout the 
day. 
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Please be on the lookout for flyers that will be coming out shortly 
about an exciting virtual coding and design after school program as 
well as an annual PTA favorite – Paint Night, which will be taking 
place virtually this year, led by Countrywood’s wonderful Art Teacher, 
Ms. Whitney.   

As always, thank you for your kindness, understanding, and patience, 
as we have all navigated these challenging times together.  If there 
is anything we can do to assist, or if you have any questions, please 
always feel free to reach out to us.  We continue to display pictures of 
all that is going on at Countrywood on our Facebook, Instagram, and 
Twitter accounts, if you haven’t already done so, please check us out!  
We wish you a safe and healthy week ahead! 

School Board Notes – 
A Message from the Board of Education
The following announcement was provided by the Board President at 
the Board of Education meeting on January 13, 2021:
 
“At the start of this school year, the Board of Education began the 
difficult process of trying to find a worthy successor to Dr. David Ben-
nardo.  Dr. Bennardo’s transformative leadership, gregarious nature, 
and relentless work ethic over the past nine years brought South Hun-
tington to new heights and raised the bar for future superintendents in 
South Huntington.  The Board of Education understood that the next 
hire must be someone who could identify areas to improve upon and 
demonstrate the necessary work ethic, passion, and vision to con-
tinue South Huntington’s upward trajectory.  The Board of Education 
fully appreciated the weight of this decision and committed itself to a 
comprehensive process that mirrored the process that resulted in the 
hiring of Dr. Bennardo.  The decision was as important and stressful, 
as any that I have made in my 16-plus years as a trustee.

The process included the review of nearly two dozen resumes and 
three rounds of interviews.  The Board of Education evaluated the 
candidates’ writing abilities, requested a one-year entry plan from the 
three finalists, and questioned each interviewee regarding countless 
topics.
 
At the end of the process, a candidate emerged that possessed the 
budgetary experience, curriculum knowledge, work ethic, moral com-
pass and vision to meet the innumerable challenges that we face 
today and to build upon the substantial success of Dr. Bennardo.  
Though we looked near and far, the successful candidate is one 
of our own, Dr. Vito D’Elia.  Dr. D’Elia has been with us 15 years, 
13 years as Maplewood Principal, and currently as our Assistant Su-
perintendent for Business and District Operations.  As principal, Dr. 
D’Elia revitalized Maplewood and provided sorely lacking stability.  As 
Assistant Superintendent for Business and District Operations, Dr. 
D’Elia has been a quick study and developed a mastery of the budget 
codes and has overseen the sale of various district properties.  Dr. 
D’Elia brings strong leadership qualities, an unmatched knowledge 
of elementary curriculum, and an innate calmness that is absolutely 
essential to handle the challenges faced by a superintendent on a 
day-to-day basis.

MB Agency, LLC
Specializing in Personal and 

Commercial Insurance

606 Walt Whitman Road
Melville, NY 11747

staff@mbinsure.com

631-707-7400
MBagencyinsurance.com

 Sgt. Tyler Palmeri
Career Counselor

(631) 912-2384

http://www.bussolagroup.com
http://facebook.com/murphysviolinshop
https://www.facebook.com/murphysviolinshop
http://www.mbagencyinsurance.com/
mailto:staff@mbinsure.com
http://MBagencyinsurance.com
https://www.facebook.com/RWSSHuntington
http://stores.redwing.com/huntington-station-ny
https://www.toyotaofhuntington.com/?&utm_source=GOOGLE&utm_medium=cpc&utm_term=%2Bhuntington+%2Btoyota&utm_content=CKji1KqJidQCFdPt6Qod0R4NWQ_dc&utm_campaign=Dealer+Name&siteid=SEM_GNY10_google_paidsearch&do_cmpgn=Performics&gclid=CKji1KqJidQCFdPt6Qod0R4NWQ&gclsrc=ds
https://www.toyotaofhuntington.com/?&utm_source=GOOGLE&utm_medium=cpc&utm_term=%2Bhuntington+%2Btoyota&utm_content=CKji1KqJidQCFdPt6Qod0R4NWQ_dc&utm_campaign=Dealer+Name&siteid=SEM_GNY10_google_paidsearch&do_cmpgn=Performics&gclid=CKji1KqJidQCFdPt6Qod0R4NWQ&gclsrc=ds
http://www.goarmy.com/
http://www.prohealthurgentcare.com
http://www.prohealthurgentcare.com/
https://www.marines.com/request-information?WT.mc_id=rsnyk


While the retirement of Dr. Bennardo may leave us a bit melancholy, 
it is comforting to know that our District will be in such capable hands.  
And, fortunately, Dr. D’Elia will be aided by an outstanding central of-
fice team and the finest group of building principals during my tenure 
on the Board of Education.
  
Please join me in congratulating our next superintendent, Dr. Vito 
D’Elia.”
Dr. D’Elia will begin in his capacity of Superintendent of Schools on 
July 1, 2021.  
 
News from South Huntington Educational 
Foundation, SHEF

Perfect for a Valentines at home this year, this month’s  SHEF RAFFLE 
tickets will FEED THE SOUL WITH LOVE featuring a custom made 
charcuterie board of your choosing from The Charcuterie Queen of 
Long Island.  Filled to the brim with a delicious mix of seasonal good-
ies, the winner may choose a gourmet charcuterie board to their liking 
and select a February delivery date.  

*Winner will be announced on Sunday, January 31st, so be sure to 
follow SHEF on Facebook and Instagram  

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Happy New Year!  Our next PTA meeting for Special Education is Feb-
ruary 23rd, 2021.  This is a very informative and crucial meeting for 
your special education students/child going into the next building in 
our district!  We are truly thankful that out Principals from all the build-
ings, and our Special Education Administration, will meet virtually to 
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New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

discuss all the programs and information they provide in their buildings.  
So, please join us on February 23rd, 2021, at 7 p.m.  Google code will 
be provided!!  Thank you so much for all support!! Please be a member 
of Special Education PTA!  Here is the Link! http://shsepta.memberhub.
store/store

District PTA Council News
Please mark your calendars for our first ever South Huntington Council 
of PTAs district-wide Lip Sync Battle!  The date is Friday, March 5th, 
2021 @ 7:00 p.m.! 

Get ready to watch seven of our very own teachers, one from each 
school building, compete in a lip sync contest to songs from popular 
movies.  All from the comfort of your homes!       

The chosen songs will be voted on in school by our own children in the 
coming weeks.  Funds collected from these votes will benefit our Walt 
Whitman High School Seniors Scholarship Fund!

More information coming soon. Be on the lookout....

The Weeks to Come

Please log onto your school’s web page for further information and 
important dates

Whitman Sports

No spectators allowed at home games/meets.

Stimson Sports
No scheduled sports
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In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
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and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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discover your hidden smile
Mita A. Parikh, DMD

Hidden Smiles Orthodontics
864 West Jericho Turnpike 

Suite B
Huntington, NY 11743

631-824-6353

www.HiddenSmiles.com 

http://www.brianmgill.com/
http://www.safebathli.com
http://www.VillageEastGifted.com
https://www.villageeastgifted.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Dr_Knott_Ad2.pdf
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http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
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http://hiddensmiles.com/
https://hiddensmiles.com/


1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

http://www.huntingtonhelps.com
https://huntingtonhelps.com/
http://www.springfieldrepair.com/
https://www.springfieldrepair.com/
http://www.amypodhurstacupuncture.com/
http://www.huntingtonjeep.com
http://www.brendelsofnewyork.com
https://www.brendelsbagels.com/
http://www.ftc.edu
http://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=sthstebaseball
http://www.dreamtreetutors.com
http://www.dreamtreetutors.com/
http://www.TSHCamp.com
https://smythnora.com
http://www.northshoredance.net
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.thelighting-gallery.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Educator_App_(1).pdf
https://www2.raymourflanigan.com/store/ny/long-island-farmingdale-north.html
http://www.puzzlebreakLI.com


COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
https://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com/
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
https://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
https://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
https://embroidme-huntington.com/
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Dont-Stop-Dancin/445562322148950


New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

TFCU Can 
Help Make Your 

Financial Dreams 
A Reality. 

TeachersFCU.org

LEARN MORE

PROUD SUPPORTER OF 
SOUTH HUNTINGTON 

SCHOOLS

482 Walt Whitman Road
Melville NY, 11747

One Free Session
Good for You 
and a Friend

(first time guests and local 
residents only)

Melville Location
500 Walt Whitman Road

Melville, NY 11747
631-683-8311

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
https://suffolkcountyacupuncture.com/
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
https://faustharrisonpianos.com/
http://www.uncleg.com/
http://www.clubhousesteaks.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
https://huntington.northwell.edu/orthopedics
http://www.teachersFCU.org
https://www.teachersfcu.org//pages/index.php
http://www.huntingtonhondacars.com/tcd/home/?tcdkwid=241213330&tcdcmpid=469249&tcdadid=74562940502&locale=en_US&gclid=CIud6KuD-84CFdgNgQodNCIMfw
https://www.huntingtonhondacars.com/tcd/home/?tcdkwid=241213330&tcdcmpid=469249&tcdadid=74562940502&locale=en_US&gclid=CIud6KuD-84CFdgNgQodNCIMfw
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
https://www.orangetheoryfitness.com/
http://www.waltwhitman.org

